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October 13, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips 
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Periodically the King County Council has enacted legislative changes to the provision of transit pass eligibility under King County Code 3.12.188 Transit bus passes.  Enclosed is an ordinance, if approved that would provide the transit pass benefit to AmeriCorps programs members.  AmeriCorps is a wide umbrella organization which encompasses Veterans Corps (VetCorps), as well as other Washington Service Corps program members that provide services for King County Government.  

These groups currently are not provided the transit pass benefit.  AmeriCorps workers perform extended temporary, ongoing work for the County, although they are not provided with transit pass eligibility.  AmeriCorps members are obligated to serve full-time for over a 10 month period, and are working towards starting or advancing their careers related to their education.  Members generally have limited income and are provided with only a small stipend for their commitment period.  

Several County agencies have been using AmeriCorps volunteers to perform critical project work that would otherwise not be performed due to lack of funding, similar to the County’s use of interns.  Under the County’s code, Administrative Interns, Unpaid Interns and Work Study Students all receive transit passes.  Adding this benefit for the approximately 40 AmeriCorps volunteers retained annually results in a minor cost to the County but for each volunteer, the benefit is of enormous value.

Providing the support of the transit pass benefit to this worker segment, and the access to effective public transit and thus access to County worksites, is in alignment with the County’s Equity and Social Justice Initiative and the guiding principles of the County’s Strategic Plan. 

It is estimated that this report required 78 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $4,140.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for your review of the enclosed report and your consideration of this important legislation.  If you have any questions, please contact Grey Lewis, Human Resources Labor Analyst, at 206-477-3246. 

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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